COME OVER AND HELP US...

“Turn from dead idols to serve the living and true God.”
Acts 16:9 1 Thessalonians 1:9

April 8, 2024

Red Hill Church Of Christ
P.O.Box 144
Manchester, TN 37349

Dear Brethren, Red Hill Church Of Christ,

Greetings to our brothers and sisters in Christ. We thank the God of the heavens and
earth in the precious name of our Lord and Savior, for the work we are privileged to do
for Him in India.

The new year is off to a good start for the work in India. Steve Gaudreau has just
returned from his second trip working with the brethren in 10 cities, traveling thousands
of miles to conduct over 20 gospel meetings in about 18 days. Steve visited the farming
villages of Bidar, Mogha, and Baroor to the west of Hyderabad for the first time,
conducting gospel meetings there as well. The effort of just under three weeks yielded
42 baptisms, two of were a local denominational preacher and his wife.

We purchased and surveyed a new property which will serve as a vegetable garden for
the school of preaching (and in the future the lot may become a new building as the
school grows) that we targeted to purchase last year next to the Pamidipadu School of
Preaching. We also received professional blue prints of new bedrooms on the 2™ floor
of our guest house there. We conducted two graduation ceremonies, one from the
Pamidipadu school of preaching, and one from the Kurnool school of preaching.

The schools of preaching have now begun for the new year. We have a record number
of students this year, and included in those numbers are many denomination preachers
from the local area. They come to both understand reformation preaching and teaching
of the church, as well as coming to learn more about the bible. We anticipate several
conversions from the denominational community.

We are currently touring the country visiting supporting congregations, and the
supporting brothers and sisters. We have visited several congregations in the northern
Virginia area with plans to visit Texas this month, then NC, TN, MS, OK, and Indiana
later in the year. The purpose of course is to report to you in person when and where

Jerris N. Bullard CONTRIBUTION ADDRESS: Under the oversight of the Elders
Missionary India Fund Manassas Church of Christ
703-282-6893 Manassas Church of Christ Manassas, Virginia 20111-2515
Jerris2@aol.com PO Box 190 8110 Signal Hills Road
Manassas, VA 20108 (703) 368-2622




available, and to seek the funding we need for the coming year’s work to be
accomplished. Program plans for 2025 are already in work. Mission work is expensive
as we all know, so it is important to make sure the budget is sufficient for the work.

3 John 8 encourages us all that when we support the work, we become part of the work.

God has blessed us with many brethren that have joined with us in the work, carrying
the burden of the costs of this effort. We thank you for your generous help, and your
prayers, without which the work would surely suffer.

Grace and Peace,
Jerris Bullard
Missionary in the India Mission Work

Below you will find a record of your most recent gift(s). This record is provided by our
India Fund Treasurer, brother Ed Dugas.

ACCORDING TO OUR RECORDS, WE HAVE RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING GIFT(S)
FROM YOU: Red Hill Church Of Christ
4-7-24 $1360.00

Gift Designation: P Daniel215 P Joseph165 P Mark165 P John165 Pamidipadu
School of Preaching450 Misc. $200.00

No inducements or exchanges of funds or gifts were given in return for the
contributions made by the donor.
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P.S. Envelopes are enclosed for your convenience. Your gift is needed to help us reach
the hungering souls, and to support the large benevolent work that is always before
us. May God bless you for your kindness and generosity.



